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24th April 2024 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Arrangements for all public examinations - Summer Term 2024 
 
We would like to remind you that all of our students must comply with all JCQ regulations throughout the examination 
series. They must wear the correct College uniform at all times.  
 
The start time each day is 0900 for morning sessions and 1300 for afternoon sessions: a few students will have 
alternative arrangements which will be communicated directly with specific families. 
 
We are pleased to confirm with you the final arrangements for our Year 11 cohort's examination series as follows which 
will be in place from Wednesday 8th May: 

● All students are permitted to leave the College straight after any afternoon public examination unless they are 
attending the study hub or invention sessions: students must stay in the exam conditions throughout the 
duration of all exams 

● Students must attend their normal timetable of lessons until half term if they are not in an exam 

● The Year 11 final assembly will be on Friday 24th May at 1045-1145 after which students will leave site and 
commence a bespoke timetable of immersion sessions prior to specific exams 

From Monday 3rd June, students must attend all examinations alongside all immersion sessions. They must arrive by 
0830 for morning examinations and 1230 for afternoon examinations. They may attend their timetabled lessons for 
revision support, but these are not compulsory.  
 
Immersion sessions will take place as follows: 
 
Wednesday 5th June: 1355-1515 English Language 
Thursday 6th June: 1355-1515 Maths 
Friday 7th June: 1040-1200 Biology/Science 
Thursday 13th June: 0900-1020 Physics, 1040-1200 Geography (if taken), 1200-1320 Music/Design Technology/Food (if 
taken) 
 
Finally, we would like to thank you for all your support with your son/daughter in preparation for the upcoming 
examination series. We know it can be a tiring time for not just our students, but for their families and supporters too.  
 
Please do remember our Year 11 students can remain on site in our study hub, which will have refreshments, until 1700 
Monday-Thursday. 
 
Best wishes 
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